Dear Families:

Today is Transfiguration Sunday, the last Sunday before Lent begins.  We read about the Transfiguration in the Gospel of Luke.  In the Gospel, Luke describes how Jesus and three of his disciples climbed to the top of a mountain to pray.  His disciples were drowsy, and dozed off.  When they awoke, they saw that Jesus had transformed- His face had changed, and his clothing became a dazzling white.  They also saw two men with talking Jesus, Moses and Elijah.  Then a cloud descended over the mountain, and the disciples were afraid.  Within the cloud, God said, “This is my Son, my Chosen- listen to Him!”  Then instantly- everything went back to normal.  
Jesus has a lot of important things to say to us today.  Are we listening to society, the news, and our friends- or are we listening to Him?

We also prepared a treat for today’s congregational dinner.  Please join us in Fellowship Hall directly after church.  We hope you enjoy all the tasty food we’ve brought to share.
Ms. Cari will be here next Sunday during church to update us on the Literacy of Love charity, which we support.  We hope you can join us for her special presentation!  We continue to collect bottle receipts to donate towards Literacy of Love.  Any help would be appreciated.  Some candles and prayer pockets remain for sale in Fellowship Hall, if you’d like other ways to support us.  We will hopefully have another Hot Chocolate Sale after church next week to help support LOL as well.  
All are invited to begin the season of Lent by attending the Ash Wednesday service in the chapel this Wednesday evening.  It is important that the students understand the meaning of the Lent and Easter season.
Thanks for joining us today!
Carol McClellan
CE Director
